
DEARMANVILLE CAMPUS BRO. JOEY   COMMUNICATING THE VISION     
W. MACK AMIS, JR., D.MIN.                    

WOMEN’S MINISTRY CAROLYN CLIFTON 

Christian Sympathy. . . 
Ron Miller & Family...................................................................Death of Brother 

Minister on Call      
                   May 9 - 15                                                                                                                      May 16 - 22 
Kevin Anderson...……..(256) 283-5580              Bro. Mack........................…..(256) 831-9903 
                   May 23 - 29                                                                                               May 30 - June 5 
Don Gober...........……..(256) 283-6156                Kevin Anderson..............…..(256) 283-5580 

CLC & MEN’S MINISTRY BRANT LOCKLIER 

SENIOR ADULT MINISTRY KIM SONNBERGER  

Elizabeth June Smith 
April 23, 2022 

6 lbs 15 oz; 18 inches 
Parents: Brittany & Tyler Smith 

Congratulations! 

    Praise the Lord for all His blessings! 
One of those blessings is to see our    
attendance continue to grow since the 
COVID restrictions have been lifted. It is 
wonderful to see church families and 
guests gather for a time of worship and 
Bible study. I pray that we will continue 
to see this growth until we can return to 
our previous level of participation.   
          Thank you for your participation in the  
four-week emphasis, I Love My Church. 
I especially enjoyed the testimonies we 
watched each week. Thank you, Nathan 
Gober, for working with each person to 
develop the outstanding testimonies.  
Nathan is a gifted young man that we are 
fortunate to have in our fellowship. 
Please express your appreciation to him 
when you get an opportunity. 
          The Send A Kid to School in Uganda 
fundraising effort is going well. As of 
this past Sunday, we have received 
$12,272 of the $14,400 needed to spon-
sor 40 children in Uganda for this next 
school year. If you have given, thank 
you. If you have not yet given, please 
prayerfully consider joining in this good 
project and bless the lives of children in 
Uganda. 

CHILDREN’S MINISTRY & LEARNING CENTER CANDICE FEAZELL 

 YOUTH HAPPENINGS KEVIN ANDERSON 

We Welcome to Our Fellowship. . .  

Eric & Lisanne Steverson  - MC                                                        Brady Johnson - MC 
Addie Steverson                                                                                                     Joining by Transfer of Letter 

Joining by Statement                    Ben Jordan 
Joining by Baptism 

   On the home front, I 
want to remind you 
that we are involved in 
our Baby Bottle 
Boomerang to help provide funds for 
Sav-A-Life. Please pick up a bottle in the 
foyer of the church, fill it with loose 
change (or bills) over the next few weeks 
and return it to the church on Father’s 
Day. This fundraiser is vital for this most 
important ministry to continue to help 
expectant mothers and unborn children! 
   Summer is just around the corner. 
School is quickly coming to a conclu-
sion. Please join us for a fun-tilled sum-
mer of camps, VBS, concerts, and other 
fun opportunities. Determine now to 
make this summer a special time of spir-
itual growth. 
   I Look forward to seeing you Sunday 
when we will pick back up with our se-
ries, “From Damascus to Rome.” 

MUSIC NOTES DON GOBER 

We are getting ready for our youth trip to Ft. Walton beach, June 14-18. All parents of 
students signed up for camp will need to be present at our camp meeting on Sunday, 
June 5, at 2 pm in the chapel. We will go over some very important aspects of the trip 
and will answer any questions you may have. We have 35 students and 8 adults going 
this year. Our camp will be led by Breakaway Ministries out of Gadsden. You can find 
more at www.breakawayministries.net. 

Summer 2022 is upon us! As we wrap up another school year and shift gears to a jam 
packed summer, let’s remember our commitments and priorities. I have found summers 
to be a mixed bag. Some of the greatest ministry gains are found in summer with VBS, 
camps, more gospel conversations, etc. And those highs are followed quickly by slim 
attendance on Sundays. Vacations should be taken. Family time is important! But let me 
encourage covenant faithfulness to your church over the next few months. God is mov-
ing mightily at ParkerDC right now and we are seeing great growth. I pray that this con-
tinues through the summer break!   
    Okay, it’s time for our JERUSALEM MARKETPLACE VBS EXPERIENCE  
this June 21-24 (Tuesday thru Friday), from 8:30 - 11:30 AM. This week is for kids, 4 
years old thru 6th grade and will walk the gospel narrative with the kids through the 
ancient city. Registrations have begun online at www.dclivelove.com/vbs. Sign up to 
help NOW by seeing Meagan Lanier or calling our office!  
    Our youth mission trip to WORLD CHANGERS in Meridian, MS is June 6-11. 
Help support our students by giving to the “Change For World Changers” fundraiser. 
We are also hosting a CAR WASH on May 21st (10 AM - 2 PM) to help raise some 
support. Scholarships are always welcome, too. Our children (3rd - 6th graders) are 
attending KIDS CAMP at Springville Camp in nearby Odenville this July 5-8, 2022. 
Cost is $150 per kid. If your kids are interested, you can sign up kids now by calling our 
office or in weekly activities.   

   The men gathered at our recent Masters Meat Fest for an afternoon of eating meat and 
playing indoor putt-putt golf. Bro. Mack sifted his way through the tournament to cap-
ture first place and have his name put on the trophy on display in the CLC. 
  Upcoming events include the May 20 William Weiser Golf Tournament held at “The 
Hill.”  
  Dale Smith will be speaking at the May 25 Men’s Box Lunch held in the CLC from 
12:00 -1:00. He will be giving us an update on how his ministry is helping released 
prisoners get back into society. 
  Finally on June 5, the long awaited second annual Parker’s Barkers Dog Show will 
be held. It is just for fun. You bring your dog in, there will be special seating for you 
and your dog, and you just walk your dog across the stage. Everyone smiles when they 
talk about their beloved pet, so sign up now to let everyone see your special friend.  

   Harper Mae Young 
May 4, 2022 

6 lbs; 19 inches 
Parents: Lauren & Britton Young 

Congratulations! 

Memorial Day 
Monday, May 30 

 

The church offices, CLC, 
and Learning Center                          

will be closed in observance 
of Memorial Day. 

      Isabelle and Lillian Nichols both competed in the Area and Regional Bible Drills. 
They both successfully completed all skills! These young ladies studied and worked 
so hard. We are so proud of their hard work and dedication to learning more about the 
Bible. This will stay with them always. Great job, girls! I would also like to thank 
Mrs. Lynn Amis for her hard work, dedication, and support in teaching this year’s 
Bible Skills and Drills class. They all learned so much and had much fun doing it. 
      We are so excited for Kids Camp 2022. A group of 20 of our 2nd - 6th graders will 
be headed to Shocco Springs for a fun-filled Memorial Day weekend. The fellowship, 
fun, and discipleship that happens at camp is like no other. Please join us in prayer 
now that each person (children and chaperones) that is a part of Kids Camp will have 
a wonderful experience and will be drawn closer to Jesus during this experience. 
      We are gearing up for a great time in Vacation Bible School. Our dates are                 
June 20 - 24 from 6:00 - 8:30 pm each evening. Online registration is open at                             
parkermemorial.com. If you would like to help with VBS, please contact me at 256-
238-3340 or email at cfeazell@parkermemorial.com. VBS is an awesome investment 
in our children and the children of the community. Lives are changed for eternity at 
VBS. Please also join us in prayer for souls to be saved at VBS! 

      Just so you know….the money we have made on the sale of our Parker Cookbook 
has already been used to meet a need. We were made aware of a young single mom 
who had been staying around the clock for weeks with her baby at Children’s Hospital, 
unable to work, growing weary and feeling alone. We purchased a basket and filled it 
with snacks, toys for the baby, Home Life, Journey, and Parents magazines. She was so 
grateful and touched by folks caring for her and her baby. Baby is home and doing well 
now. Thank you to all who purchased a cookbook to help others. 
      SOS Thursdays – May 19th at 6 pm is our Sips and Strokes painting class taught by 
Tammy Crosson. Registration deadline is Monday, May 16. The cost is $30.00 and 
includes the canvas with the picture drawn for you, paints, brushes and instruction.  
Class limited to 30. 
      Thursday, June 9 at 6 pm is our Introduction to Calligraphy class taught by Sara 
Rutledge. The cost is $15.00 which covers the cost of supplies and instruction. Dead-
line to register is June 6. 
      Ladies Bible Study – The study “Don’t Give the Enemy a Seat at Your Table” was 
well attended and awesome!  We learned a lot, shared a lot, and all took something 
away that made a difference in us. Bro Mack’s class on spiritual gifts has a few more 
weeks to go so the ladies decided to do another study on how to study your Bible,  
taking a chapter a week from 1 John, focusing on “The Keys To Complete Joy.” The 
study continues Wednesday, May 18, at 6 pm on the 3rd floor of the Martin Building. 

      If you were not in our Senior Adult Bible Study, then you really missed out on some 
great teaching and knowledgeable insights concerning end times. We want to thank  
Dr. Gary Hollingsworth for leading us. He and his family are always welcome to come 
home to Parker.   
      Pacesetters welcome our very own Communication Team for the June 21 Luncheon. 
♦ “How to Watch our Services Online Without Losing Your Mind” ♦ Cost: $3 per per-

son ♦ Fellowship Hall   

      It’s Showtime! Movie and a Meal ♦ Friday, June 3, 11:00 am ♦ Feature Presenta-

tion -Sergeant York ♦ Cost: $4.00 per person ♦ Menu: Sandwiches, Popcorn and Candy 

      Grief Support Group ♦ Begins Tuesday, June 7 at 1:00 pm ♦ CLC Patio Room                       
(This is a 6 - 8 week support group .) 
      Care Corner: If you would like to assist with this mission, please notify Kim or the 
church office. The next scheduled Care bag deliveries will be May 20 and June 17. 

      Call the church office to sign up for any of the Senior Adult events. 
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Weekly Schedule 

PARKER MEMORIAL BAPTIST CHURCH 
 Main Church Office         Prayer Room               CLC                                              
     256-236-5628              256-236-1515     256-419-2120 
Parker Counseling Center           DeArmanville Campus 
    256-770-7337                                 256-831-9200 

   Loving Kids Learning Center 
     256-419-2845                            
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Main Campus 
 

 
Sundays 
  8:30 am   -    Casual Worship - CLC Gym 

  9:00 am   -    Library Open until 9:45 a.m. 
  9:50 am   -    Sunday School    
  10:45 am -   Library Open until 11:00 a.m. 
 11:00 am   -    Classic Worship - Sanctuary 
Monday thru Friday 
  7:00 am   -    Intercessory Prayer Ministry - CLC 

Mondays 
  10:00 am   -    Pickleball - Gym 

Tuesdays 
  9:00 am   -    Staff Meeting - Main Campus  
  2:00 pm   -   Flexibility Class - CLC 

Wednesdays   
 10:30 am  -     Learning Center Service - Chapel 

  5:15 pm    -  Family Night Meals by Reservation 
  5:45 pm  -    Nursery Opens 
  6:00 pm  -    Pastor’s Bible Study/Prayer Time - 
                                         Fellowship Hall 
                                 -    Children/Preschool Discipleship 
                                  -    Youth City 514 - CLC 3rd Floor 

  
 
 
Wednesdays (Cont’d) 
  7:00 pm -    Praise Team Rehearsal 
        7:10 pm -    Sanctuary Choir Rehearsal 
Thursdays  
   8:00 am   -     Woodcarvers - CLC 

 10:00 am   -     Pickleball - Gym 
  2:00 pm   -     Flexibility Class - CLC 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DeArmanville Campus 
Sundays 
   9:45 am   -   Sunday School Small Groups 
          11:00 am   -  Worship Celebration 

Wednesdays  
 6:00 pm    -   Adult Bible Study 
                               -   Children/Youth Activities 
 7:15 pm    -   Worship Choir Rehearsal 

  

 

MAIN CAMPUS: 

Total Approved Budget FY 2022............$ 1,256,775.00 

Given May 1........................................$      23,065.29 

Given May 8........................................$      16,450.18 

Budget Requirements Y-T-D...................$    555,881.25 

Budget Receipts Y-T-D………...….….. $    573,590.63 

Together We Will + One to Date........$      14,225.00 

Uganda Children’s Education Fund....$      12,272.00  

And God’s People Gave . . . 

Sunday School Average Attendance 
  

                                             Main Campus              DeArmanville                  Total 
 
April Average ........................238................................111..........................349  

DeARMANVILLE CAMPUS: 
 
Total Approved Budget FY 2022......$   299,581.00 

Weekly Budget Requirements...........$       5,761.17 

Given May 1...........................................$       9,802.50 

Given May 8......................................$       7,426.72 

Budget Requirements Y-T-D……...…$    132,506.91 

Budget Receipts Y-T-D………...….…$    142,313.82 

 

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS                           
 

Main Campus 
 

 Monday, Tuesday, Thursday:   8:00 am - 5:00 pm 
 Wednesday, Friday:                      8:00 am - 4:30 pm 

DeArmanville Campus 
 

 Monday - Thursday:       8:00 am - 5:00 pm 
 Friday  :                                          8:00 am - 4:30 pm 

 Christian Life Center 
Main Campus 

 

 Monday thru Friday:     7:00 am - 5:00 pm 
  

WEBSITES 
 www.parkermemorial.com 

www.dclivelove.com  
 

SUNDAY CLASSIC SERVICE TELECAST 
 

11:00 am - Cable Channel 24  - Week Delay 
 

Worship Services Streamed Live                
at www.parkermemorial.com  

Calendar of Activities 
 

May 15 - May 30 
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Wednesday Night Meals 
 

Cost: $5/Person; Maximum $20/Family 
Meals served from 5:15 - 5:50 pm each Wednesday. 
Reservations/Cancellations Due by Noon Tuesday. 
 

Menu May 18 
Pizza, Chips, Salsa, Salad, Dessert, Drink 

Menu, May 25 
Chick-fil-A Sandwich, Chips, Dessert, Drink 

Menu June 1 
Betty’s Bar-B-Que Sandwich, Potato Salad,          

Dessert, Drink 
Menu June 8 

Subway Cold Cut Sandwich, Chips, Dessert, Drink 

Take a baby bottle and fill it with loose change

or bills. Return the “filled” baby bottle to the

church no later than Father’s Day, June 19.

A Fund-Raiser                       

for Sav-A-Life

Mark Your Calendars!
June 20 - 24
6 pm – 8:30 pm

Ages 4 – Grade 6

Caity Daniel Brady Johnson 

Carter Stremmel Emilie Stubblefield 


